## ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT



Jaynellen J. Holloway, P.E. 920.262.4050

Andrew Beyer, P.E. 920.262.4052

Maureen McBroom, ENV SP 920-206-4264

Ritchie M. Piltz 920.262.4034

Secretary, Wanda Fredrick 920.262.4368

## **MEMO**

TO: Chairperson Dana Davis and Committee Members

FROM: Jaynellen J. Holloway, P.E.

DATE: July 26, 2023

RE: Public Safety and Welfare Committee Wednesday, August 2, 2023 at 5:00 p.m.

Review and take possible action: Left turn prohibited onto Main Street from Sharp Corner Park Main Street Entrance

## **BACKGROUND:**

Review and take possible action: Left turn prohibited onto Main Street from Sharp Corner Park Main Street Entrance: Alderperson Bartz received concerns from the property owner at 823 E. Main Street that it is difficult to exit the driveway as cars coming east and west on E. Main Street are often driving at excessive speeds, making it difficult to safely enter onto E. Main Street.

Alderperson Bartz remembers there was a discussion back when the park was created that exiting out of the shared driveway would be for right turn only. Discussion concluded back then to "wait and see" how things progressed and not automatically prohibit left turns. Please reference site map for E. Main Street included in the packet.